

## Horndon on the Hill Church of England Primary School

Headteacher Mrs. D. Bradley

Address Hillcrest Road, Horndon on the Hill, Essex. SS17 8LR Telephone 01375 673260 Email admin.hps@osborne.coop Website www.horndon-on-the-hill@osborne.coop

We are all part of God's family. Through trying our best in all that we do, we find a sense of belonging.

1 Corinthians 12:27 'All of you together are Christ's body and each of you is a part of it'.

Friday 24th May 2024

Dear Parents,

There has been some confusion around the application of sun cream during the school day.

In line with our school risk policy, please ensure that you apply all-day sun cream on your child/children before they come into school. We also recommend that children are supplied with Legionnaire sun hats where possible. See examples below:



This will help to protect the back of the neck if the children are exposed to the sun.

We do have numerous shady areas around the school and all pupils are encouraged to make use of these areas during hot weather. Drink bottles are also important, (please ensure that your child's name is clearly marked on their bottle) as are the water fountains around the school and we continually remind the children to drink at break and lunchtimes.

Several of our pupils have severe, life-threatening allergies and 206 children bringing in sun cream would make the safety of those children a logistic nightmare.

We appreciate your support and cooperation with this request and would like to reassure you that the health and safety of all our pupils remains paramount.

Kind regards,

Mrs Debbie Bradley - Headteacher.

